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SON OF THE EAGLES by Nigel Jackson
In Memoriam Ernst Zundel

    By craft they brought you down, but not your name,    
    Those adversaries from the dark; so you were kept      Like Heidegger, you accepted fate without demur,
    Out of the public ring. Most talk of you was swept      In the Black Forest countryside quietly, well,
    Into the media limbo by corrupt and dirty game.       Working still to pass on stories that were
    Your body cabined, not your soul, to others’ shame,      Worth suffering for about enemies most fell.
    You sturdily lived on; no fruitless tears were wept.      Now is the time for Parsifal himself to manifest
    A gnashing of teeth elsewhere, but your spirit leapt      And guide you to Montsalvat and your fellow-blest.
    Higher still and their malice wrote you into fame.           ***
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The Price of Freedom is Eternal Vigilance

MICHAEL HOFFMAN’S OBITUARY FOR ERNST ZÜNDEL
     Ernst Zündel died of heart failure on August 5 
at his ancestral home in the Black Forest region of 
southwestern Germany, near Pforzheim, one day before 
the anniversary of the atomic holocaust in the city of 
Hiroshima, Japan. He was 78.
     He passed away seven years and five months after 
having served seven years in confinement in Canadian 
and German prisons for thought crimes committed as 
a publisher, broadcaster and protestor. To make the 
inquisition against this German human rights activist 
palatable to the public, his “crime” is monotonously 
described as “inciting hatred for years with anti-Semitic 
activities.” 
Read further here: https://revisionistreview.blogspot.
com.au/2017/08/ernst-zundel-lover-not-hater.html  *** 

Ernst Zündel (above, right), with his attorney, Dr. Herbert Schaller, 
March 1, 2010, just moments after he emerged from Mannheim 

prison for the first time in five years.

ERNST ZÜNDEL: UNBOWED

     A personal Telling Films tribute by Lady Michèle Renouf to German-Canadian artist, publisher and dedicated 
campaigner for historical truth Ernst Zündel, born 23rd April 1939, died 5th August 2017 at his ancestral home in 
southern Germany.   
     Uniquely interviewed as he was released from Mannheim Prison in 2010 and during his journey back to his 
childhood home in the Black Forest, and updated in this unexpurgated version after Ernst Zündel’s death, this film 
documents his decades of legal struggle for source-critical justice in Canada and Germany, literally illustrated by 
Ernst’s own art works created during his years of imprisonment, and includes an interview with his lawyer  
Dr. Herbert Schaller.   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZUrPiQAe-DM     ***
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SPEAK NOW OR LOSE YOUR FREEDOM By Bernard Gaynor
     In news that should worry all Australians, the 
Coalition government has today told public servants that 
they can be sacked for their political opinions.   
From The Australian:

The Turnbull government will today seek to impose 
restrictions on public servants criticising the Coalition 
on social media, warning that employees risk 
disciplinary action for “liking” anti-government posts 
or privately emailing negative material to a friend from 
home.
Documents obtained by The Australian show public 
servants would also be warned they could be in breach 
of the public service code of conduct if they do not 
remove “nasty comments” about the government 
posted by others on the employee’s Facebook page.”

     I have been warning for some time now that workers 
have lost their political freedom. They, and their political 
views, are now legally owned by ‘The Company’ 24/7.
This was rammed home by the Full Court of the Federal 
Court in Chief of Defence Force v Gaynor earlier this 
year:

“Measured against the respondent’s statements, it 
is not difficult to conclude that it was open to the 
appellant to reach the conclusion that the retention of 
the respondent in the Army was not in the interests of 
the Army, given the weight placed on the fundamental 
changes in attitudes and policy about diversity in the 
ADF, measured against the content, manner and tone 
of the respondent’s public statements…”

     My statements opposed official Defence participation 
in the Sydney Gay and Lesbian Mardi Gras. Anyone 
prepared to accept the truth (and the Mardi Gras’ own 
constitution) knows that this event is political and that it 
promotes all sorts of things. Like homosexual marriage.
Which, apparently, is not government policy (yet).
     I also pointed out that Defence’s own policy 
prohibited uniformed attendance at events of a political 
nature. So, of course, I was sacked (ironic really 
considering I expressed views supporting the actual 
government’s position and Defence’s own written 
policies).
     And then the Full Court found that the Chief of 
Defence Force was entitled to set Defence on a political 
course of cultural change (including aspects that were 
contrary to official government policy) and that it was 
also lawful to sack me for raising concerns about its 
process of politicisation.
     Lots of people agree with my views. And lots of 
people don’t. For the purpose of this article that is 
irrelevant.  What is relevant is the totalitarian and 
communist-like clamp down of freedom of political 
opinion.  This affects all Australians.

     Not that you would know it. From the Catholic 
Church to the union movement, there has been complete 
silence even though all will be hit by a new system 
that says the government can censor, silence and target 
anyone it pleases on the basis of their political opinion.
     I have not had help from any of the institutions that 
are now seeing their own freedoms eroded through these 
and other ‘human rights’ law, policies and guidelines, 
even though my High Court appeal will benefit them all 
(if it succeeds) or lock the shutters closed (if it does not). 
The High Court will hear arguments in relation to my 
application for leave on 18 August. I will keep you posted.

     The targets today are public servants. But this policy 
(and the principal behind it) has enormous scope for 
mission creep. Tomorrow it will be anyone who has any 
link with government funding. And that is everyone.
And it will also spread beyond government.
     Qantas, it seems to me, can legally decide to require 
employees to wear symbols supporting its stance in 
favour of ‘marriage equality’. And it can also, legally, 
decide to sack any of them who refuse to do so or who 
might question ‘marriage equality’ on Facebook.
So don’t think the private sector will escape. The same 
principles apply there as well. The chiefs set the beliefs 
in today’s brave new world of freedom. And that is 
simply another way of saying might is right.
     The Coalition might think this policy is good because 
it will prevent public servants from criticising its 
policies. But, instead, it is just dumb.
     Malcolm Turnbull might be many things but there is 
one thing he won’t be: prime minister for much longer.
When he goes, it is likely to be Bill Shorten who replaces 
him. And, credit where credit is due, when it comes to 
political purges of the public service and socialist policy, 
Shorten and Labor have it all over Turnbull and the 
Coalition.  The ‘Blue Team’ might be moving left as fast 
as they can, but they are mere amateurs at this game. The 
policy announced today will be a totalitarian disaster 
under Labor.
     And even if the Coalition remains in power for longer 
than I anticipate, it is still dumb.  Every government 
department now has bizarre politically-correct policies in 
place. And the public servants who are most likely to feel 
the pain of these measures (which openly speak of ‘dob 
ins’) are likely to be those who aggrieve the endlessly 
offended.
     If you work at Centrelink and “like a post” supporting 
traditional marriage, you could well find yourself subject 
to investigations for a breach of code of conduct for 
offensive statements launched by a gay colleague.  
    (continued on next page)



Page 3ON TARGET 18th August 2017

(continued from previous page)  Ditto if you slave away at the 
Department of Immigration and share an article about the 
latest push for Sharia law.
This policy is straight out of the ‘Lefty’ handbook and it 
will be policed by Lefties and for Lefties.
     Like I said at the start, we should all be concerned. 
But conservatives should know that they will be likely to 
suffer most.
     Finally, if that doesn’t convince you, I hope the sheer 
hypocrisy will.  Public servants have been told that they 
are likely to breach the APS Code of Conduct if they 
criticise their department, their minister or even the 
Prime Minister.  So, if that is true, it seems that public 
servants could face disciplinary action if they share 
the posts of the Community & Public Sector Union (of 
which they may well be a member) on their own private 
Facebook account in their own free time.  

However, the Australian Public Service Commissioner, 
John Lloyd, can use his official account to attack the 
union and its stance. Like this tweet (which is just one of 
many):

    Time for the CPSU to demonstrate awareness of 
national concerns beyond their immediate industrial 
strategy. https://t.co/4IIMZ22ZS2 
— John Lloyd (@JohnLloyd_APSC) March 23, 2016

     I don’t bring this up to indicate that I support the 
CPSU or any other union.  In fact, it promotes many 
things that I vehemently disagree with. But if we live in a 
world where union members are no longer free to express 
their views about government policy, we are probably 
living in a world that is closer to communist than free.
And that’s not a world I wish to live in. Or to hand to my 
children. 
     ***

H.R.H. PRINCE PHILIP ‘BOWS OUT’ OF PUBLIC LIFE

For more than 65 years, he has been the unwavering 
presence alongside the world’s longest-reigning 
living monarch, the consummate consort and royal 
representative.  Now Prince Philip, 96, has completed 
his 22,219th and final solo public engagement, braving 
pouring rain to meet Royal Marines at Buckingham 
Palace.
The Duke of Edinburgh appeared in good spirits, waving 
to cheering crowds holding Union Jack umbrellas.
Inside the palace gates he joked with the soldiers, who 
had completed 2,678 kilometre trek to raise money for 
charity.
“You all should be locked up,” quipped the Prince, who 
is known for his sense of humour and off-colour gaffes.
     Philip, the husband of Queen Elizabeth, watched as 
a unit of marines marched past him in formation in a 
ceremonial procedure known as taking the salute.
Afterwards, the soldiers let out three cheers for the 
Prince, with one more coming from a watching crowd 
behind.
As the band played For He’s a Jolly Good Fellow, Philip 
lifted his hat and gave a rare wave — perhaps a sign that 
he too accepted the significance of the moment.

     Philip has been Captain General of the marines since 
1953, and has a personal connection with the Royal 
Navy after serving with the force in World War II.  He 
announced he was stepping down from public duties in 
May.
     The Royal recently joked about his big retirement day, 
telling celebrity chef Prue Leith: “I’m discovering what 
it’s like to be on your last legs.”
     Philip has given 5,496 speeches, written 14 books and 
gone on 637 solo visits overseas. He has championed 
environmental and conservation issues, and has interests 
in science, engineering and industry. 
He is a patron, president or a member of over 780 
organisations. He will continue to be associated with 
them, but will not play an active role by attending 
engagements.
     While he has enjoyed overall good health, Philip has 
been admitted to the hospital on a number of occasions 
in the past few years for abdominal surgery, bladder 
infections and a blocked coronary artery.
‘Consort of the Year’
Philip has poked fun at himself and his advancing years. 
In a letter to The Oldie magazine in 2011, he said he 
appreciated being named “Consort of the Year”.
“There is nothing like it for morale to be reminded that 
the years are passing ever more quickly, and that bits are 
beginning to drop off the ancient frame,” he wrote.
“But it is nice to be remembered at all.” 
     The palace has said his health was not behind the 
retirement decision.
     The Queen, the world’s longest-reigning living 
monarch who celebrated her 91st birthday in April, 
will continue to carry out a full program of official 
engagements.  Source:  http://www.abc.net.au/news/2017-08-03/
prince-philip-queen-elizabeth-royal-husband-retires/8769254 ***
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HERE COMES THE AUSTRALIA CARD AGAIN
By James Reed

     The political class have really wanted a national 
ID card, as it is just the thing which any fashionable 
authoritarian anti-freedom government has.  
This card was defeated in the past, but now it is coming 
back, like a zombie, to eat the flesh of our freedom:
http://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/news/nsw/id-card-back-on-agenda-in-
national-security-overhaul/news-story/68b6a39817cf4b59c6fed03c712
9f058
     This time round terrorism is being used to scare us 
into adopting this most un-Australian of documents, and 
Pauline Hanson has fallen for the need for it, because of 
her knee-jerk fear of terrorism and welfare fraud:
http://www.couriermail.com.au/news/queensland/one-nations-pauline-
hanson-pushing-for-national-id-card-to-combat-welfare-fraud/news-story/51
8510e317397482ab904bdf07a89fad
     It will do nothing of the sort, and is useless against 
home-grown terrorism. They will just commit terrorism, 
with their ID card in their back pocket.
     Contact Pauline and tell her to wake up to the loss of 
freedom which this ID card is going to bring. We will 
join the family of Islamic and Middle Eastern countries 
in having this, and it does nothing to stop terrorism. ***

HIGH TECH HOMELESSNESS  By Uncle Len, the Low Tech Homeless
     As a symbolic representation of the existential 
homelessness of modern Western man, I am always on 
the lookout for material to tell you about that affirms my 
raison d’etre, a word which I found on-line, but don’t 
know the meaning of, having no meaning or point for my 
existence. 
     Anyway, I am getting off topic, which for me is 
remarkable. But, what was my topic? Think, Len, think. 
Your fans expect a lot from you, like coherence and all 
that. Now I remember, I have re-read my title….high 
tech homelessness. You see the high tech elite at Silicon 
Valley, which is, I suppose is an entire valley full of 
silicon, are living in their cars because of the high cost of 
living. HA! HA, again. Why don’t they just clean up all 
the silicon and make homes for people? Or, bring in more 
migrants, who through their economic magic will make 
even more homes?
     Here are comments from one car-dwelling high tech 
lady:

“I tell people all the time, stop looking at what 
somebody got and what you see on the outside. 

Everything I do here, this is my life. This car means 
everything to me because it’s all I have basically. I’m 
very embarrassed because I don’t want to be looked 
down upon or talked about…[my colleagues] would 
be shocked that I’m going through that because they 
would be like ‘I see you smiling at work, you appear 
to be happy. You look normal, you look clean…I think 
that companies need to look at the salaries. Are we 
paying employees enough to survive?”
http://collapse.news/2017-08-05-facebook-employees-are-
homeless-and-living-out-of-their-own-cars.html

     Yes, this Black woman, known as “pinkie,” because 
she has a pink car, pink hair, a pink dog, and everything 
except pink skin, wears her homelessness as a matter of 
pride. And, good for her. Homelessness is the trend of the 
future, especially for Anglo-Australians, and since none 
of them (or not enough of them) had the brains or guts 
to fight against immigration-based displacement, and the 
corrupt economic/financial system…well,…most are all 
going to end up just as crazy as me when the full weight 
of dispossession sinks them: 
http://www.capaust.org/Be-Informed/Blog/ArtMID/443/ArticleID/2036/
A-Picture-of-Debt-in-Australia?AspxAutoDetectCookieSuppo
rt=1
https://independentaustralia.net/australia/australia-display/
australias-unreported-poverty-line,10392
     It is not so bad. I have many friends, who scamper out 
at night to eat the food scraps, and sing nervous songs to 
me, in their insect voices, or so it sounds after my meds 
and alcohol wear off, which must never be mixed. Most 
of us too, will get to make new friends, but probably of 
the insect world.    ***


